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Dear parents and carers, 

I’m pleased to be able to share my P&C report with you.
Thanks to everyone who was able to attend in person and
make connections with one another.

NAPLAN
We have been working with our Director of Educational
Leadership, Dr Paul Owens, to analyse our summary data,
form a context specific report and pinpoint areas for
improvement, moving forward. This process has informed
adjustments we need to make to our 2021-2025 School Plan.
Remember that NAPLAN data is one piece of the overall
puzzle and not a true indicator of overall student
achievement. We use a range of data sources to plan targeted
teaching of literacy and numeracy. If parents/carers have any
questions specifically around their child’s 2022 NAPLAN
results, they are encouraged to make an appointment to
discuss with their child’s class teacher. 
Miss Karen Albronda, our Assistant Principal Curriculum and
Instruction has been working alongside Assistant Principals
and teachers to improve student learning outcomes in
Mathematics. She presented an overview of 2022 NAPLAN
results and the focused work she has been doing to drive
improvement.

NSW Curriculum Reform update/Reporting update
The NSW school curriculum has undergone the first
comprehensive reform in 30 years after an extensive
curriculum review and consultation. Teachers have been
implementing the new K-2 English and Mathematics
curriculum. As such, student reports will be updated to reflect
new Department guidelines.

Principal's Post
 THE LATEST NEWS AND UPDATES FROM BONDI PUBLIC SCHOOL

Dates for your Diary 
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Wednesday 15th March -
Monday 27th March

NAPLAN testing window
 Tuesday 21st March

Lots of Socks Day - World
Down Syndrome
Awareness Day

Friday 24th March
National ride to school

day
Saturday 25th March

NSW State Election
Tuesday 4th April

Cross Country Carnival
Yrs 2 - 6

Thursday 6th April
Annual hat parade
Last day of Term 1
Monday 24th April

School Development Day
Tuesday 25th April
ANZAC Day Public

holiday
Wednesday 26th April

Term 2 commences K-6





Extra curricular update
Ms Ros Thomas has taken on the role of Philosophy teacher this year and undertaken the
training run by the Philosophy in Schools Association. We are pleased to be able to continue
this program for our students. Our garden is flourishing with produce and our garden lessons
have been very successful with Miss Nelly and teachers team-teaching to ensure our students
are making connections and learning about the world around them in a hands-on, practical
way. We are so fortunate to have this wonderful opportunity for our students. 
Creative Arts lessons have been running very smoothly with Miss Pattison and she has
enjoyed getting to know our Bondi context and bringing her passion for the Creative Arts to
our school. This semester Drama is being taught and next semester students will be learning
music , including how to play the Ukulele. 

Staffing Update
We have re advertised for a Kitchen Specialist and the advertisement closes on 24th March
2023.
We have also advertised for an additional School Learning Support Officer (SLSO) to support
our students with additional needs. We have been provided with funding to continue our
COVID Learning and Support intervention which we put towards running our Mini/Maq-lit
programs, which are evidence-informed literacy intervention programs. Our Learning and
Support staff will also be trained in Quick Smart, which is an evidence informed numeracy
intervention program designed to assist students to become automatic (quick) in their basic
skills in order to move onto more complex problem-solving skills (smart).
We are also seeking Expression Of Interests for a classroom teacher for 3T, while Miss
Thompson takes personal leave from term 2 until the end of the year due to family
commitments.

Uniform Requirements 
Thanks to our community for the support in adopting the new sports shirts and other uniform
items that have been added or altered. Our uniform is beginning to look much more
consistent across the school; however, further improvement is required.
So that students, staff and the wider community are aware of what is expected of them in
terms of uniform, we have drafted a Uniform Requirements (Dress Code) document. This
document was drafted after viewing and considering similar documents from other local
schools in the Bondi Network.
We are asked those present at the P & C meeting to record any feedback on this document
and hand it back at the end of the meeting. The second page of the document will list and
show visuals of Summer and Winter uniform requirements.
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Project Name STATUS
FUNDING
SOURCE

Kindy Playground

Playground area remediation approximately 85% complete, still
waiting on delivery of final 100mm of soil and then grass to be
laid, this will be pushed out to the end of march. (This has now

been done.) Awning structure in kindy playground has been
approved, installation to hopefully be in the April school holidays

at the latest. Hoping to have the bottom kindy playground
completely handed back to the school by day 1 term 2.

SINSW (School
Infrastructure NSW)

A&B Blocks roof
restoration

Heritage reports completed, ready for procurement process SINSW

Kitchen
replacementsStephanie

Alexander Kitchen
CottageB block

staffroomC block BASC

Spotless Facilities Management  have sent the scope to potential
contractors to price. Contractors to be on site to inspect areas in
coming weeks. Spotless will then send AMU (Asset Management

Unit) a successful price for AMU to confirm works.

SINSWAppliances
kindly donated by
SMEG via parent

contact

Outdoor Playground
AMU is considering partly funding the project along with the roof
project. Will then look at revised scope for school funded works.

School, P&C & Grant

Electrical Upgrade
Contractor to be awarded shortly, work to commence as soon as

awarded.
SINSW

Play Equipment on top
field

Managed by the Capital Team. Procurement process is the next
step required.

School, P&C

Cleaning external walls of
heritage listed Sandstone

in B block
TBC after roof restoration SINSW

Concrete slab for
installation of shipping

containers
Quote approved and work has begun this term School 

Planned maintenance
project:Painting of D Block

(last block to be painted
Following roof replacement works. Likely to be 23/24 SINSW

Planned maintenance
projectCarpet the

concrete stairs in C Block
Following roof replacement works. Likely to be 23/24 SINSW

Outdoor seating and
sensory play equipment

Procurement process started School, P&C

New project - proposed
bathroom upgrade

 Likely to be 23/24 SINSW, School, P&C
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Technology - student ipads and laptops, teacher laptops: approx. $190, 000
Hands-on Mathematics resources to support effective teaching and learning: approx. 

Additional decodable readers: approx. $10, 000
Essential Assessment online teaching and learning resource: approx $5, 000
Above Establishment teacher to minimise composite classes and reduce class sizes:
approx. $100, 000

Additional seating and repair of existing outdoor seating for students
New blinds and replacement blinds approx $10 000

 Major Resource Expenditure (School Budget)
  

       $20, 000

            
 Next purchases (in addition to the above table)

With my best wishes for the fortnight ahead.
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With my very best wishes,

Natalia Greguric

Principal


 

BONDI BULLETIN



Have a wonderful fortnight ahead. 
Be kind to yourselves and each other…

Parent-Student-Teacher Conferences
This term, we are enhancing our Parent-Teacher Interviews by
moving to Parent-Student-Teacher Conferences.
Parent-Student-Teacher Conferences provide an effective
platform to give feedback around student learning and
behaviour, as well as to form future goals collaboratively. 

17 MARCH 2023                               VOLUME 3

Deputy's Delivery

Kind regards

Anna O’Connor

Deputy Principal

They will ensure we have home-school connections and will empower our students to
take ownership of their future learning goals.
Parent- Student-Teacher Conferences will take place in Week 10 (March 27-31) and
parents are given a variety of times to choose from throughout the week. Our aim is to
have EVERY child attend with their parent/carer. Please check your emails for the booking
link.

Harmony Week & Lots of Socks Day 
What's happening at Bondi next week?
Here's a little overview of our Harmony
Week activities as organised by the SRC.

Please note the events on Tuesday and
Friday. Thanks for your support!

BONDI BULLETIN
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Spotlight on Learning
KJ with Ms Jessen

KJ children have quickly settled into the routines of big
school and are already making leaps and bounds in
their learning. 

KJ has been learning segmenting and decoding skills to
support their development of reading and writing.
Students have enjoyed their literacy rotations, where
they engage in a range of activities. They have been
learning to identify sounds, recognise letters and match
them to their sounds, identify rhyming words, practise
their handwriting and much more. 

In mathematics, KJ students have been learning about
the ‘Friends of Ten’. They created their own ‘Friends of
Ten’ kites to consolidate their understanding of number
pairs.

We are excited to grow our minds this year through a
multitude of diverse activities.
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Spotlight on Learning
 1M with Ms Martin

We have had a wonderful start to the year in 1M!
Everyone has thoroughly enjoyed our first two garden
lessons where 1M have learnt about what kind of
materials we can compost, the best way to water
plants and what seasonal plants we can grow in our
school garden. 

But we’ve been growing more than plants in 1M these
last few weeks. During Wellbeing Week we focused on
how we can Grow Our Minds by looking after our
mental health. 1M love to practise calming down their
guard dogs (the amygdala section of the brain) by
doing their 5 finger breathing exercise. We have also
read the book ‘Have You Filled a Bucket Today?’ by
Carol McCloud and David Messing and brainstormed
lots of different ways we can be bucket fillers, and
how to grow our kindness character strength in the
process. 

Another thing that has been growing in 1M is our
vocabulary! Students have learned what nouns,
adjectives and verbs are to write some amazing
sentences about our very own Bondi Beach and
Sydney Harbour. 1M have developed their
mathematical vocabulary too, learning lots of words
for ‘addition’ and ‘subtraction’. 1M have also been
sharing their language knowledge in the classroom
such as how to say hello and goodbye in French, how
to count to 10 in Spanish and how to sing Heads,
Shoulders, Knees and Toes in Dharawal language.  

We are looking forward to a fantastic year of growing
and learning even more!




BONDI BULLETIN
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BPS Sports Arena
PSSA mixed Junior basketball team
Our PSSA basketball teams head off to Moore Park every Friday
morning and have enjoyed competing against local primary
schools. They have started the season strongly, with lots of wins
on the board. Our senior boys and girls are undefeated after 5
rounds. Our juniors have begun playing as a cohesive team and
have won 4 of their 5 games. All 3 teams sit at the top of their
respective tables. Well done everyone!

Sydney East regional swimming carnival
Asher and Amelie competed at the Sydney East regional swimming carnival on Monday
night. They represented the school and the local zone team admirably and swam very well.
There was a competitive field and neither got through to state level in their races but
enjoyed representing Bondi Public School and Sydney Coastal PSSA at this high level. Well
done Amelie and Asher!

BONDI BULLETIN
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Thinking & Acting Locally and Globally
We are thrilled to share with you the names of some of our
students who recently volunteered during the 4th Term of
2022 and the recent Dec/Jan school holidays!
 
Beth Watkins, Coco Croft, Ava O'Sullivan, Lily Wicks, Sasha
Wicks, Frida Cruickshank, Rachel Waterer, Abbie Shemesh,
Milla Shemesh, Theia Davy-Hou, Izzya Clarke, Tigerlily Glashier,
Wolfgang Glashier, Yasmine Bullen
 
These students were among 980 young people who assisted in
providing over 12,500 hot & cold meals, breakfast boxes, snack
packs, care packs, writing empathetic, positive messages to 13
charities around Sydney.
 
These students demonstrated exceptional leadership qualities,
compassion, and a strong sense of civic responsibility. They
truly embody the spirit of giving back.  Thank you BPS
students.
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P&C News

P&C operations update - canteen, uniform shop and ongoing
Events update, including our main fundraiser for the year - the Term 2 Trivia Night
School update featuring the principal’s report and an update on NAPLAN results from
Karen Albronda

If you emailed or called through an order on the day

Friday mornings are the busiest time for FlexiSchools

Kai is not contactable on her personal mobile phone 

Our first meeting for 2023
Thanks to those who attended both in person and listened in on Zoom. Our first meeting
was full of plenty of updates including:

If you couldn't make it, but would like to know more, please email
bondipublicschoolpcsec@gmail.com and ask for the minutes.
We look forward to seeing more of you in Term 2 on Wednesday May 24th.

Election Day Sausage Sizzle
Be sure to come down to Bondi Public to vote and grab a sausage on Saturday March
25th!
If you’re able to do a volunteer session and help cook and serve food, please sign up at
the link signup.com/go/VAWKzSV

Dates for the Diary
Mother’s Day Breakfast - Friday May 12th before school. More details to come early next
term.
School working bee - help get our school super tidy - Sunday May 21st. More details to
come early next term.
Trivia Night - Date in June TBC this term so you can all book in babysitters for a fun night
out.

Canteen Update:
As many of you would have found, FlexiSchools had an 
outage on March 10th which has now been fixed.

 that has not been paid for, could you please pay via the
 IOU section of the app:

 all over the country. We highly recommend ordering
 Thursday night to avoid any potential issues

during the school day - if you need to contact the 
canteen urgently, you must go via the office or come
to the canteen in person.
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Tracksuit pants $35 - stretch microfibre, double knee reinforcements, side pockets,
elasticated bottom cuff with zip
Varsity jacket $46 - brushed fleece (310g - 65% polyester / 35% cotton), black press
studs
Puffer vests $49 - front zip, side pockets, curved back

Skorts are due any day. Back orders will be filled and delivered directly to your child’s
classroom
100% cotton new polos are expected in Term 2. Pre-orders will open for these soon. 
Now stocking adult size X small and adult size small in sports shirts and size 18 in short
sleeve polo shirts.

As a reminder, canteen orders close for the day at 8.45am. We recommend getting orders
in as early as possible so that you don't accidentally miss the cutoff. As of Term 2, we will
only be able to offer a reduced menu if you miss the 8:45am cutoff. We do not want any
child to go hungry and provide emergency meals as needed but the canteen is also
incredibly busy so we have had to reduce what is available after 8.45am in order to
continue to create the fantastic food we’re known for! 

Volunteers are essential to being able to run the canteen efficiently. Tuesdays and Fridays
are our busiest days - if you have time on these days, please consider signing up to help
out for an hour or two: https://bondipublicpandc.com/blogs/volunteering/canteen

Uniform Shop Update
The new uniform is now being worn by students throughout the school and it’s very
exciting to see! Thank you to everyone for their patience with the majority of back-orders
for available items now filled. Everything currently available is online and our most up to
date information is posted there: bondipublicpandc.com

We will soon be putting in orders for our brand new winter items, to complement our long
sleeve polos, winter tunics and fleecy jumpers:

Let us know which items you are considering buying so that we can order the right mix of
items by completing our very brief survey: https://forms.gle/j1uhE7mv9WjRDxLY9 

To note:

Don't forget that second hand uniforms/ donations (including our old uniform) can be
dropped off at the uniform shop or the office.

BONDI BULLETIN

https://bondipublicpandc.com/blogs/volunteering/canteen
http://bondipublicpandc.com/
http://bondipublicpandc.com/
https://forms.gle/j1uhE7mv9WjRDxLY9
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Uniform Shop - packing orders and serving; Mon, Wed, Fri 8.45 - 9.15am 
Canteen - help with food prep, no skills necessary; Mon - Fri 9am - 2pm (for any
amount of time that you can spare)
Anything else you may think of, reach out and get in touch! 

General Volunteer Callout
Please use this link to sign up if you’re able to volunteer at any time with the P&C activities
for the school

https://bondipublicpandc.com/pages/volunteering

If Election Day isn’t your thing, there are countless options to volunteer and we can utilise
any skill level! 

Have a lovely last few weeks of term
Rachel, Kate, Kellie, Judii & Candace

BONDI BULLETIN

https://bondipublicpandc.com/pages/volunteering


BONDI BULLETIN






























